
June 2018 RRW monthly summary 
 
 

 Trolleys: 8 (12) (reported to Trolleywise). 
 

 Litter: Cans, drinks bottles, sandwich wrappers along Thornhill Way and Hanmore Road.  
Following the Borough’s mowing, litter that was in the grass has been uncovered & 
shredded. 

 

 Fly tipping on Mulberry Way – reported online to BDBC. 
  

 Footpath: various works going. 
 

 Cycle network: route 23 – signage is wearing off (Clerk reported to HCC having checked the 
Sustrans website/forwarded back to Sustrans southern regional office). 
 

 Possible unauthorised encampment: caravan & 2 vans parked up at the end of Longacre Rise 
where the path joins Long Copse woods (reported to BDBC Customer Services). 
 

 Noticeboards: these have been updated as requested.  The noticeboard on Morris Rise has 
been badly gouged 1 mm or so into the Perspex.  It doesn’t really affect the visibility of the 
notices. 

 

 Highlighted the red Cross of St George painted on the mini roundabout on Great Binfields 
Road which we understand is not an isolated incident.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


